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January 2, 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 

Senator John Barrasso 

307 Dirksen Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510 

Email:  dkunsman@me.com 

 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 

Senator-Elect Cynthia Lummis 

United States Senate 

Washington, D.C. 20510 

Email:  cynthialummis@yahoo.com 

 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 

Congresswoman Liz Cheney 

416 Cannon House Office Building  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

Email:  karamahern@gmail.com 

 

 

Dear Honorable Senator Barrasso, Congresswoman Cheney, and Senator-Elect Lummis: 

 

 Greetings from the Wyoming Republican Party.  We trust that your Christmas celebration 

was enjoyable and that the New Year will be equally as good. 

 

 The purpose of this letter is to report to you what is unprecedented in terms of Republicans 

in Wyoming reaching out to members of the state party leadership.  At no time in the recent past 

has there been this level of communications directed toward the party on any issue.  The issue 

Wyoming people are calling, writing, texting and stating extreme concern over is the federal 

election.  Extensive evidence has surfaced that has led Wyoming Republicans to doubt the integrity 

of our presidential election in numerous states.  In fact, many Wyomingites are downright 

outraged.  These people are not the people we frequently hear from, but represent every walk of 

life and all sides of the political spectrum.  In fact, we have talked to Democrats who are 

embarrassed by the extreme socialist agenda the Democrat Party now seeks to advance and are 

gravely concerned for the future of our State and nation.  The Wyoming GOP is being asked TO 

DO something about this.  They are not looking for talk – they are demanding action.  We trust 
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you have been hearing many of the same questions and comments.  Again, the number of anxious 

folks demanding action has reached a level not observed previously in my tenure.  Those 

comments include: 

 

1. The Wyoming federal delegation MUST object to ALL state’s Electoral College votes in 

those States where irregularities and fraud have been documented, including Georgia, 

Pennsylvania, Nevada, Arizona, Wisconsin and Michigan.   

 

2. There must be a Congressional plan in place to protect the vote before our next election 

cycle even begins. 

 

 The Wyoming Republican Party, consistent with the overwhelming majority of concerns 

expressed by Wyoming voters, asks you each to object to the certification of the Electoral College 

votes on January 6th for Georgia, Pennsylvania, Nevada, Arizona, Wisconsin and Michigan.  We 

further ask that you state publicly your opposition to the certification of these ill-gotten votes and 

join in Rep. Mo Brooks’ efforts.   

 

 This is not about winning and losing.  This is about being on the right side of history.  This 

is about assuring the 70% of Wyoming voters who voted for President Trump see that you are in 

their corner.  This is about taking the action the majority of our Wyoming Republican constituents 

have demanded.  If the efforts are unsuccessful, Joe Biden will have to enter the White House with 

a well-earned stain of illegitimacy, which will hamper his efforts to advance the Democrat’s 

socialist agenda. 

 

 Further, we are also respectfully asking each of you to provide us with the following 

information: 

 

1. What do we tell the people of Wyoming? 

 

2. Is there a plan of action on or before the electoral votes are counted on January 6th? 

 

3. Is there a plan to secure the integrity of future elections? 

 

 It is clear the level of public interest in these matters has become a high priority for 

Wyoming voters and we ask your assistance in taking decisive action on January 6th as well as 

getting answers back to those Wyoming Republicans watching. 

 

 Keep America and Wyoming Great.  

 

       Respectfully Submitted, 

        
       W. Frank Eathorne 

       Chairman, Wyoming Republican Party 
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       Harriet M. Hageman 

Harriet M. Hageman 

National Committeewoman, 

Wyoming Republican Party 

 

Corey Steinmetz 

Corey Steinmetz 

National Committeeman, 

Wyoming Republican Party 

 

The undersigned Wyoming Senators, Representatives, Senator-Elects, and 

Representative-Elects hereby join the Wyoming Republican Party in signing this letter. 

 

Senators: 

Sen. Cheri Steinmetz 

Sen. Bo Biteman 

Sen. Tom James 

Sen. Anthony Bouchard 

Sen. Glenn Moniz 

Sen. Lynn Hutchings 

Sen. Wyatt Agar 

 

Representatives: 

Rep. Dan Laursen 

Rep. John Winter 

Rep. Mark Jennings 

Rep. Scott Clem 

Rep. John Eklund 

Rep. Garry Piiparinen 

Rep. Clarence Styvar 

Rep. Richard Tass 

Retired Rep. Bunky Loucks 

 

Newly-Elected Senators 

and Representatives: 

Sen.-Elect Troy McKeown 

Rep.-Elect Chip Neiman 

Rep.-Elect Mark Baker 

Rep.-Elect John Bear 

Rep.-Elect Scott Heiner 

Rep.-Elect Jeremy Haroldson 

Rep.-Elect Rachel Rodriquez-Williams 

Rep.-Elect Pepper Ottman 

Rep.-Elect Robert Wharff 

Rep.-Elect Bill Fortner 

Rep.-Elect Ocean Andrew 

 


